
 
 
 
           
 
 
State Sales Tax Exemption 
In many states an application form is required. It is often necessary to show proof 
of exemption from federal income taxes. (The proof that the church organization is 
a 501(c)(3) entity) Some additional requirements will often include an application 
form and proof of incorporated status. Once a state sales tax exemption is 
granted, it is important that the congregation monitor its use. The authorized user 
will often need to present to the merchant a copy of the letter issued from the 
appropriate state authority or the state tax exempt identification number. It is 
certainly proper for the congregation to use the exemption for purchases of 
church supplies, foodstuffs, and other materials used directly for church purposes. 
However, it is important that all staff and members understand that it is illegal to 
use the tax exemption for personal purchases. 
 
Local Real Estate Tax 
Exemption from real estate taxes is governed by state law. Application for 
exemption from real estate tax may vary from county to county within the same 
state. In some states, what the local tax assessor/collector says or thinks the state 
law is, controls. Check with the local taxing authorities or a local tax professional to 
find out whether the congregation will lose its real estate tax exemption if it leases 
property. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Legal Disclaimer  
Information on this document does not constitute legal advice to anyone. In addition, the use of this 
document, and the sending or receipt of information through elca.org does not create attorney-client 
relationship of any sort. Visitors to elca.org should be aware that communication in this manner may not be 
considered as privileged or confidential. Individuals requiring legal assistance should engage a qualified 
attorney, licensed to practice law in the particular state or jurisdiction where the legal issues have arisen. 
Members of the ELCA, pastors, congregations, synods, and others affiliated with this church should always 
consult their own attorneys, accountants, or similar professionals whenever legal issues or problems arise. 
Neither the churchwide organization nor the general counsel is responsible for any loss, injury, liability, or 
damage related to your use of this document, whether from errors or omissions in the content of this 
document or any linked sites, from the site being down, or from any other use.  
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